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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT    
Well here we go again, 'Lockdown 4.0’ As in the past, we will again 

move to remote learning for all, at the very least until Thursday. 

Our staff were quickly able to mobilise and send computers and 

work packs home on Thursday and learning from home started 

today. We are caring for those children on site of essential workers 

and vulnerable students, and I suggest families keep an eye out 

for future booking forms should circumstances change. It is 

certainly not the way we wanted to go this year, however, we have 

been able to successfully navigate this very circumstance before 

and feel ready to do so again. Please feel free to contact your 

child's teacher via email should you need any additional support 

and we will be making contact with all families over the coming 

week. We remain optimistic about the future and our 

commitment to whatever situation we are thrown into. 

 

This coming weekend we have the first of our celebrations for First 

Communion. After an extensive preparation period we pray that 

this special part of the children's faith lives can continue. A special 

thanks to Mrs Thurley and the staff involved in preparation and 

organisation of the day. Should the restrictions be extended we 

will communicate our alternative plans to ensure this special 

occasion is celebrated. 

 

Our enrolment period continues through this time and we 

encourage all families new and existing to return the 

application for enrolment form as soon as possible to support our 

planning for 2022. We are fortunate this year to have been able 

to provide tours and the information night, however with our 

current restrictions future tours are now on hold. Parents with 

questions are asked to call the school directly or email me. 

 

All the best to everyone, stay safe, stay in touch and we look 

forward to returning onsite as soon as possible. 

 

 

Paul Wilkinson  

Principal  

CALENDAR 

JUNE 2021  

Mon 31 – Fri 11 PSG Meetings 

Tue 1 Sacrament Meeting (Gr 3) – 5.30pm ONLINE 

Sat 5 Gr 4 Eucharist Mass – 6pm 

Sun 6 Gr 4 Eucharist Mass – 10am 

Thu 10 2022 Foundation Enrolments Close 

Fri 11 Canteen Pizza Day 

Mon 14 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Sat 19 Gr 3 Eucharist Mass – 6pm 

Sun 20 Gr 3 Eucharist Mass – 10am 

Mon 21 – Fri 25 Health & PE Week 

Fri 25 Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 

  

JULY 2021  

Mon 12 First Day Term 3 

Sat 24 McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 

  

AUGUST 2021  

Wed 11 – Fri 13 Grade 5 Camp 

Mon 23 – Fri 27 Book Week 

  

SEPTEMBER 2021  

Fri 3 Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 

Sun 5 Father’s Day 

Fri 17 Last Day Term 3 – 2.15pm dismissal 
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MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm & Sunday’s 10am 

(Numbers Limited) 
 

Or online at:  

https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 

https://www.frgministry.com/mass   

 

Check out our school Facebook page to stay 

up to date with the latest news! 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar

yschoolwhitehills/ 



SSSSCHCHCHCHOOL NEWSOOL NEWSOOL NEWSOOL NEWS    

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Matthew & Gabrielle Turner-Eylander on the safe arrival of Rose Vivienne Turner-

Eylander. Sister to Luciana (1DC) and Rory. 

 

 

 

Catholic Identity 
 

GRADE 3 SACRAMENT MEETING 

Due to the current Lockdown situation our Grade 3 sacramental meeting will be moved to an online platform via Google 

Meet for Parents only. Please note the new time of 5.30pm. Participating candidate parents should have received an email 

with the meeting link details. If you have any questions or did not receive the email please contact Jo Thurley ASAP. 

 

EUCHARIST MASS 

At this stage we still look forward to celebrating our Grade 4 Eucharistic journey this coming 

weekend. Please keep our Grade 4 Sacramental candidates in your thoughts and prayers this 

week.   

 

ACCESS TO MASS AND TO CHURCHES 

We are all encouraged to continue active participation in the life of the Church through activities 

such as time in personal and family prayer, reflecting on the Scriptures, making a spiritual 

communion, or participating in a Mass online. 

There are many options for Mass online, including: 

o   http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand 

o   https://melbournecatholic.org.au/Mass 

o   www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass 

The Bishop is also live-streaming Mass on Sunday mornings via the diocesan website: 

www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 

On free to air TV, Mass for You at Home is broadcast at 6.00am every Sunday, Channel 10 

  

SUGGESTED HOME LEARNING PRAYER TIME 

5 fingers of prayer:  Instead of getting your child to 

say a prayer for each person. You could put on some 

relaxation music, get them to draw around their 

hand, place the name of someone in each of the 

fingers and draw a love heart in the palm. Once done 

they could listen to the music for a few minutes while 

they spend some time thinking about the people they 

chose. 

 

STUDENT ILLNESS  

Let’s make sure Holy Rosary continues to stay 

COVIDSafe. Keeping your child at home when they 

are sick or feeling unwell is so important to 

ensuring we can achieve this goal. Please continue 

to practise good hygiene and even if your child has 

the mildest of cold or flu like symptoms you should 

seek medical advice and get them tested for 

COVID-19.  

 

 

 

 



 

With the recent return to restrictions and remote learning 

I’m aware that many students and families are experiencing 

an increase in stress and concern. Worries about going back 

to remote learning, balancing work commitments, or the 

health of our loved ones is at the front of most people’s 

minds at the moment. I thought it may be useful to provide 

some information on how to have a conversation with your 

child that invites connection rather than exacerbates their 

and our own stress. 
 

• Encourage your children to ask questions and express their feelings with you. Remember that your child may have 

different reactions to stress, so be patient and understanding.  

• Make sure you allow your child to talk freely. Drawing, stories, Lego and other activities may help to open a discussion.  

• Try not to minimise or avoid their concerns. Be sure to acknowledge their feelings and assure them that it’s natural to 

feel scared/worried/angry/sad about these things.  

• Demonstrate that you’re listening by giving them your full attention (put your phone down), and make sure they 

understand that they can talk to you.  

• If things have become heated, and you’re the one feeling frustrated, take 10 minutes out to calm before you have a talk 

to your child. They can wait, especially if it means having a calmer parent ready to listen and respond to them. Walk away, 

take a few breaths and clear your head. If you can, ask another caregiver to step in and respond to your child while you 

take a break. 

• If none of these suggestions appeal to you, and you don’t have other go-to options, wrap your child up in a big hug, for at 

least 20 seconds. Research shows that a 20-second hug can increase levels of oxytocin (the love hormone), reduce blood 

pressure and cortisol (the stress hormone), increase happiness, lower stress and improve relationships and connection. 

Those are all great benefits but even if the only thing we accomplish with a hug is showing someone else how much they 

are loved and how important they are to us, we can all spare 20-seconds. I guarantee it will make you both feel better. 
 

I thought I would also share some resources that may be useful for families to better understand wellbeing and mental health 

in the current times. 
 

The World Health Organisation has developed some great resources for parents including one-on-one time, keeping things 

positive, structure, behaviour, learning through play and family harmony. These and more can be found on their 

website https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public/healthy-parenting 
 

Emerging Minds is an Australian organisation dedicated to advancing the mental health and emotional wellbeing of Australian 

infants, children, adolescents and their families. They provide numerous free resources on their website, including factsheets, 

podcasts, videos and more. The following podcast discusses children’s mental health during COVID-19 and only goes for 26 

minutes. https://emergingminds.com.au/resources/podcast/childrens-mental-health-during-covid-19/ 

In this episode you will learn: 

• Why talking to children about the coronavirus pandemic is important 

• What support babies and toddlers are needing 

• What to consider in terms of the way parents’ mental health may be impacting on the wellbeing of their children  

• What to consider in maintaining routines under isolation  

• How news and media might be impacting children  
 

The following TED-Ed Talk “How Stress Affects Your Brain” is only 4 minutes long and covers how stress affects your brain. It 

applies to both children and adults and looks at brain development, function, chronic stress and what this means, how stress 

impacts us and how to manage stress. https://www.ted.com/talks/madhumita_murgia_how_stress_affects_your_brain 
 

For accurate and local information regarding COVID-19, Bendigo Community Health Services offer a variety of information and 

supports such as current numbers in our local and surrounding area, where to get tested, food relief agencies and family 

violence support networks  www.bchs.com.au 

 

The City of Greater Bendigo has a single point of contact for residents to get access to local information about emergency 

housing, food relief, financial assistance, business information, counselling and mental health support. Call the Bendigo COVID-

19 Relief and Recovery Helpline between 8.30am and 5pm Monday to Friday on (03) 5434 6237 or 

email covid19relief@bendigo.vic.gov.au 

 - Chantel White (Student Wellbeing Worker) 



TOM - TOURNAMENT OF THE MINDS UPDATE 

Our wonderful ToM students have been working hard on developing their 

team work and creative skills over the past 2 weeks. The challenge for the team 

is to build a boat using only recycled materials, tape and staples. The students 

need to make sure the boat is unsinkable. To test their boat Mrs Gerrish will 

be trying to sink the boat using water balloons and a toddler wading pool.  

Not only do students learn how to develop building and engineering skills within the ToM program they develop the skills of 

identifying values and behaviours which are important in team work and group exercises.  

We will provide an update of this problem-solving activity in the coming weeks. We are hoping to try and sink the SS ToM at 

assembly in week 8.  

 

PASTORAL CARE HOLY ROSARY 

As a Catholic school, Holy Rosary shares in the mission of the Catholic Church to carry out and continue the work of Jesus Christ. 

The Pastoral Care Team plays a pivotal role in carrying out this work. At Holy Rosary we are focused on the wellbeing of the whole 

school community.  

As an active school community which promotes wellbeing we would like to encourage members of our school community to 

contact the school if you are aware of any families who may benefit from contact with the Pastoral Care Team. The Pastoral Care 

Team can offer assistance with providing meals, connection to school counselling services, celebrating births and providing support 

when there is loss, support in attending programs such as Season’s for Growth, and participating in community care programs.  

For further information or to make contact with the Pastoral Care Team please contact Megan Gerrish.  

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWS    
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Beatrice Monzon, Ruby Rowles, Hamish Scullie, 

Hannah Torney, Jack Newton, Luciana Turner-Eylander, Eleanor Vance & Owen Bell. Happy Birthday to you and we 

hope you have a wonderful day. 

 

 

 

 



PPPP&F&F&F&F    NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS    
 

CANTEEN – 28TH MAY ORDERS HELD OVER 

Due to the mandated school closure, all school lunch orders placed for Friday 28th May will be held over and filled on the next 

available Friday. 

 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 

A HUGE thank you to the parents who have put their hand up to help out in our canteen this Term! It has been fantastic having 

parents back on site and helping out and we hope that is can continue!  

If you are able to volunteer for one of the 5 remaining shifts this term, please contact Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404. 

Please note, that volunteers in our canteen DO need to have a current WWC Check, but DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling 

Certificate. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE CLOSED 25TH JUNE 

The school uniform shop will be closed on the last Friday of Term 2 (25th June 2021) in order for our volunteers to complete a 

stocktake. Please keep this in mind and order any uniform items before 18th June to ensure the order is filled before the holiday 

break.  

 

 

 

COMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITY    NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS    

The LMPA Central Enrolment System supports the access and participation of all children in both 4-Year-Old Kindergarten and 

3-Year-Old Kindergarten programs. 

Kindergarten programs are designed to improve your child’s development in the following key areas 

• Social skills, such as how to play with other children in a calm, sharing and rewarding way  

• Self-awareness and respect for others  

• Emotional skills, for example becoming more aware of their feelings  

• Language, literacy and numeracy skills, such as reading stories and counting objects  

• A joy for learning and group activities, such as talking, drawing and making things together with other children their own 

age  

• Ability to make new friends  

• Exposure to new ideas and concepts. 

2022 Enrolments are now open!  

Families are able to enrol their child in either 3-Year-Old or 4-Year-Old Kindergarten by visiting https://www.lmpa.org.au/  . 



SSSSPPPPOOOORTS NEWSRTS NEWSRTS NEWSRTS NEWS    

 

 

 

HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 2 2021 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

MAY 2021 

JUNE 2021 

THUR 3rd 9.00am – 11.00am Tamara McIntosh 

FRI 4th 9.00am – 12.00pm Jess Brown & Jade Davies 

FRI 4th 11.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson 

FRI 4th 1.30pm – 2.30pm Jen Ball & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 10th 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 10.00am – 12.00pm Mardi Holland & Jo Best 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 10.45am – 12.00pm Charlotte Healy &Sally Ripper 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 17th 9.00am – 11.00am Rachael Sutton 

FRI 18th 9.00am – 12.00pm Susie Young &Dea Robertson 

FRI 18th 11.00am – 12.00pm Denise Bain 

FRI 18th 1.30pm – 2.30pm Jen Ball & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 24th 9.00am – 11.00am Tamara McIntosh 

FRI 25th 9.00am – 12.00pm Jen Thompson & Volunteer Needed 

FRI 25th 11.00am – 12.00pm Charlotte Healy 
 


